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Greetings fellow Airstream Club members. I want to start by saying that it’s a great honor to 
serve as your new club President. Our club has many decades of history and tradition and 
stands out among Airstream Club Units. We recently completed our time-honored tradition 
of election and installation of new officers at the Installation Rally. The turnout was great, 
the weather was perfect and it seems like everyone had a wonderful time. I want to thank 
the outgoing members of the board that dedicated their time and energy as we grappled 
with the complexities of Covid and its affects on our club schedule and the measures we 
undertook to maximize safety. I also want to welcome the new board members. We have a 
lot to do in the coming year as we hopefully can get back to normal. 
 
Our installation rally reminds us of the importance of continuity and tradition and our more 
seasoned club members bring the key ingredients of knowledge and experience to these 
events. So many members contributed their personal time and efforts in helping to plan and 
conduct a successful rally and are deserving of our gratitude. This was truly a team effort. I 
would like to thank my co-host, Nancy Morman for her efforts as we launched the new 
washingtonairstreamclubevents.com website that made it possible for the first time for 
members to signup online for rallies and for her efforts as we worked together to plan, then 
re-schedule, and then re-plan again because of the affect of the latest Covid surge. 
 
I also want to thank Past President Darlene Leslie, 1st VP Diane Carpenter, 2nd VP Larry 
Determan and Wilma Determan for their assistance with rally planning, food preparation and 
herding the dedicated volunteers that organized, prepared and sourced the food. Darlene 
really knows how to keep the trains running on time and did not rest until everyone had 
been served, the dishes were washed and the kitchen was all cleaned up.  
 
I also want to thank Judy Horton for decorating the memorial tree with the badges of 
members that have passed away. It was a warm and moving tribute. We are grateful to 
Shelby Barber, who stirred our hearts by playing taps on his trumpet in honor of past club 
members and in memoriam to those we lost to 9/11. Craig Granquist deserves our gratitude 
for donating an Airstream trailer replica that served as a wonderful door prize. We are also 
very thankful to Jo Devlin for the three lovely quilts she made and donated to the club. The 
three lucky winners will undoubtedly be a little warmer this coming winter. And last, but 
certainly not least, thanks to Charli Westerfield for organizing the table games in the hall 
and to Kristy Trickle for running down the many details that helped things run more 
smoothly. 
 
And now, looking forward, I want to share my theme for the coming year. We’ve had dozens 
of new members join the club in the last year, with some being new to Airstreaming and 
RV’ing. I think this presents us with a great opportunity to show them how warm and 
welcoming our club can be by making this year about them. Some of the new club members 
are so full of enthusiasm and have already asked how they can get involved. In our 
upcoming board meeting, we will discuss how to be more focused with onboarding new 
members and help them to feel welcomed. If you are at a rally and meet a new member, 
please do everything you can to welcome them and answer and questions they may have. 

 
President’s Message Continued on Page 3... 

washingtonairstreamclubevents.com


October 2021      pg  2 

 

     1 2 

3 4 5 Pinochle 6:30 pm 6 7 Card Games 6:30 pm 8 9 
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       Sunday             Monday               Tuesday              Wednesday                Thursday               Friday            Saturday 

BOT Mtg  
7pm—Zoom 

C&R  at 
9:00 am 

C&R  at 
9:00 am 

October Silver Cove Rally 
Oct 01, 3:00 PM – Oct 03, 11:00 AM 

Silver Cove RV Resort, 351 Hall Rd, Silver Lake, WA 98645, USA 

Come join us for a relaxing weekend at Silver Cove RV Resort near Mount. St. Helens! 
 

About the Event 

Back by popular demand, Silver Cove RV resort is near beautiful Silver Lake and offers water 

access for kayaks and small water craft. It's also very close to Mount St. Helens, a great place for 

hiking and amazing scenery.   

 

This will be a semi-hosted rally. What that means is that there will be no rally fees and participants 

will be providing their own food. New club members Dale and Rex Thiessen will be hosting and 

organizing the activities for the rally. If you have any questions, please contact them at 

dwtpnw@gmail.com or by phone at (206) 251-3516. We have fifteen sites reserved.  Please signup 

on this site so that we know how many are coming.   
 

To reserve your camp site, please call the campground directly to provide payment.  Cabins are also 
available. The Silver Cove Rally is now open for signup at https://
www.washingtonairstreamclubevents.com. 

When registering, please only select one registration per rig since there is no registration fee 
and we are just tracking the number of sites.  For those without internet access please call Dale 
Thiessen directly for any last minute signups.  

Silver Cove Rally 

C&R  at 
9:00 am 

Halloween/Newbie Rally 

Halloween/
Newbie Rally 

Silver Cove  
Rally 

BOT Office 
Hours  

7pm—Zoom 

https://www.washingtonairstreamclubevents.com
https://www.washingtonairstreamclubevents.com
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 Washington Unit Officers 2020-2021 
President: Jerry Kavalieratos 
206-747-0832  
airstreamjerry@yahoo.com 
1st VP: Diane Carpenter 
206-949-9625 
dianecarpenter541@yahoo.com 
2nd VP: Larry Determan 
360-320-4144 
determanl@aol.com 
Rec Sec:  Pat Mann 
360-359-8309 
ppatmann@gmail.com 
Corr Sec:  Julie Hockaday 
253-228-2671 
wbac.wa.secretary@gmail.com 
Assist Sec:  Darlene Leslie 
360-459-8749 
gar-dar-@hotmail.com  
Treasurer:  Nancy Morman 
360-350-2755 
unit112treasurer@gmail.com 
Trustee:  Donna Bryson 
360-271-6868 
clarkbryson@comcast.net 
Trustee:  Kristy Trickle 
719-580-6938 
Cktrickle@yahoo.com 
Past Pres:  Craig Hammond 
310-709-4194 
airstreamcraig@gmail.com 

WBCCI: https://wbcci.org/ 
WA Unit webpage:  http://washingtonunit.wbcci.net/  

WA Unit newsletter: http://washingtonunit.wbcci.net/newsletters/  
Region 10 webpage: https://airstreamclub.org/region-10/regions-a-units/region-10  
WA Unit Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/719828284785692/?fref=nf 

Carol Ortiz’s Airstream 

President’s message continued from page 1… 
 
Now onto the topic of our next rally in a few weeks. On the weekend 
of October 1-3, we will be rallying at Silver Cove RV Resort in Silver 
Lake, WA. It’s a wonderful campground with lots to offer. This will be 
a semi-hosted rally. What that means is that there will be no rally fees 
and participants will be providing their own food. New club members 
Dale and Rex Thiessen will be hosting and organizing the activities 
for the rally. If you have any questions, please contact them at 
dwtpnw@gmail.com or by phone at (206) 251-3516. Please call the 
campground directly at (350) 967-2057 to reserve your spot and 
remember to tell them you’re with the Washington Airstream Club. 
 
We also have our Halloween and Newbie Rally planned for the 
weekend of October 29-31. It will take place at Brookhollow RV Park 
in Kelso, WA. This will be an unhosted rally. During this rally, in 
addition to the usual fun and hanging out we do, we’ll be focusing on 
welcoming new club members and Airstream newbies. On that 
Saturday, we’ll be conducting a seminar on Airstream hooking up, 
safe operation and maintenance. All are welcome to attend the 
seminar. Please sign up one rig per party at 
washingtonairstreamclubevents.com or by using the coupon included 
below. 
 
I look forward to seeing you all at the next rally! 
 
Warm Regards, 
Jerry Kavalieratos 
President 
Washington Airstream Club 

Halloween Newbie Rally 
October 29th—31st, 2021 

Brookhollow RV, 2506 Allen St, Kelso, Washington 98626  360-577-6474 

Name(s)________________________________________________________WBCCI#__________________ 

Address__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone: Home______________________ Cell ____________________ Unit: WA_______ Other __________   

E-Mail address for info __________________________________ 

RSVP (Total Rigs) _________ (Total People) ___________ 

No Rally fee.  All meals on your own.   
Register online OR with Darlene Leslie, 9101 Steilacoom Rd SE, Unit 164, Olympia, WA 98513 

Make your site reservation with Brookhollow RV, 2506 Allen St, Kelso, Washington 98626  360-577-6474 

mailto:airstreamjerry@yahoo.com
mailto:dianecarpenter541@yahoo.com
mailto:determanl@aol.com
mailto:ppatmann@gmail.com
mailto:Wbac.wa.secretary@gmail.com
mailto:gar-dar-@hotmail.com
mailto:unit112treasurer@gmail.com
mailto:clarkbryson@comcast.net
mailto:Cktrickle@yahoo.com
mailto:airstreamcraig@gmail.com
mailto:dwtpnw@gmail.com
washingtonairstreamclubevents.com
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Washington Airstream Club 
Proposed Budget 2021-2022 

Sept 2021—August 2022 Budget 
 

Ordinary Income/Expense 
  Income 
   Unit Dues 8,500.00 
   Miscellaneous Income 50.00 
   Donations 50.00 
   Rallies/Meetings 10,000.00 
   Recycle items 150.00 
   Caravans 7,000.00 
   Rally Church Donations 200.00 
   CD/Money Market Interest 1,300.00 
  Total Income 27,250.00 
  Cost of Goods Sold  
   Cost of Goods Sold 0.00 
  Total COGS 0.00 
 Gross Profit 27,250.00 
  Expense 
   Newsletter 500.00 
   Insurance 2,400.00 
   Accounting 350.00 
   Legal Fees 8,000.00 
   Unit Directory 500.00 
   Office Expense & Supplies 1,500.00 
   Non-Cap Furnishings & Equipment 0.00 
   Caravan Expenses 7,000.00 
   Miscellaneous Expense 500.00 
   Donations to Non Profits 1,500.00 
   Membership Expenses 500.00 
   Membership Promotion/Retention 1,500.00 
   Rally Expense 12,000.00 
   Kitchen Supplies Expense 400.00 
   Community Service Donations 500.00 
  Total Expense 37,150.00 
 Net Ordinary Income -9,900.00 
 Other Income/Expense 
  Total Other Expense 0.00 
 Net Other Income 0.00 
Net Income -9,900.00 

Thank You for the School Supplies! 
 

Nisqually Middle School was very thankful for all the school 
supplies donated along with the cash funds given during our Election 
and Installation Rally. A portion of the funds donated came from the 

Sunday Church Service.  
Again, THANK YOU for contributing to our students in the 

community.   
 

Gwen Huffman, outgoing Community Service Chair 
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WASHINGTON AIRSTREAM CLUB COMMITTEES 2021-2022 

Aluminum Recycle Zack Mills 360-455-3265 
Audit Larry Determan 360-320-4144 
Blue Beret Gwen Huffman 360-459-5968 
By Laws Carol Ortiz 360-491-9211 
Caravans Larry Determan 360-320-4144 
Chaplain Gloyd Dearth 740-972-0725 
Community Service Darlene Leslie 360-459-8749 
Ethic & Grievance Kristy Trickle 719-580-6938 
Flag Protocol Diane Carpenter 206-949-9625 
Historical Gwen Huffman 360-459-5968 
Hospitality Suzanne Plympton 207-831-8339 
Kitchen Consultant Darlene Leslie 360-459-8749 
Medical Supplies Doris Davis 360-491-1166 
Membership Gwen Huffman 360-459-5968 
Nominating BOD 2022-2023 Terry Miller 360-257-3758 
Nominating BOT 2022-2023 Craig Hammond 310-709-4194 
Memorial Elaine Laxton 928-580-9211 
Parliamentarian Carol Ortiz 360-491-6511 
Professional Services Board of Trustees 
Photographer Pat Mann 360-359-8309 
Registration Darlene Leslie 360-459-8749 
Reader Board Doris Davis 360-491-1166 
Registered Agent Nancy Morman 360-350-2755 
Safety Chairman Mike Plympton 207-831-8339 
Wa Sound Newsletter Dolores McClead 847-772-5509 
Wa Sound Circulation Darlene Leslie 360-459-8749 
Webmaster Jim Bevan 360-789-2397 

WBCCI International Membership Renew Time 
2022 Year Dues can now be paid on  the International Website at airstreamclub.org/renew.  
 
 

If you would rather renew locally, you can send a check or have your bank send a check for $100.00 ($75.00 
International / $25.00 WA Unit) to:  
 
WA Unit WBCCI  
c/o Julie Hockaday, 9101 Steilacoom Rd SE, Unit 27, Olympia, WA 98513 

 
Please be sure to include the current email, phone, and mailing address for each member. 
There is a locking drop box on Perimeter side of #27. 
 
International Membership dues are $75.00 a year and WA Airstream Club dues are $25.  
Local Clubs are encouraged to direct their members to airstreamclub.org/renew to renew their membership 
online or call 937-596-5211. 
 
Please renew your 2022 membership by December 1, 2021. 
 
Lifetime Membership 

Lifetime Members MUST contact Headquarters to renew. Their number is 937-596-5211. This lets them 
know you are still active and in good standing with the Unit. 

airstreamclub.org/renew
https://airstreamclub.org/current-members/membership-renewal
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W A  U n i t  W B C C I  
9 1 0 1  S T E I L A C O O M  R D S E  

O L Y M P I A  W A  9 8 5 1 3  

Please sign up for notification when newsletter  
is available on our Unit Webpage. 

Send editor an email to request change. 
Submit articles for the November 2021 WA Sound  

by deadline midday, October 15, 2021 to  
Dolores McClead,  

9101 Steilacoom Rd #44 Olympia, WA 98513 
Phone 847-772-5509 (Cell) 

E-mail: dmcclead@hotmail.com 
Non-Commercial Ads and Appreciations from  

members will be printed as space permits. 

To join our Zoom Meetings click the link: 
https://zoom.us/j/7835753065  

Or dial by phone, 
1 253 215 8782 OR 1 301 715 8592 

Put in meeting ID:  

Halloween Newbie Rally 
October 29th—31st, 2021 

Brookhollow RV, 2506 Allen St, Kelso, Washington 98626  360-577-6474 
Washington Airstream Club would like to invite all our members to come to our Halloween Newbie Rally. We 
would be so happy to have our new members and first time Airstreamers come to this fun filled rally. We have 
our seasoned travelers that have so much knowledge and love to share and help newer members feel more 
confident in their traveling abilities. For our members that are traveling south for the winter this would be a 
fun stop before heading to the sun. 

With the lingering trouble with Covid-19 restrictions and to protect each of our members we have decided to 
replace the costume party with a contest for the best decorated Airstream. Bring your best decorations with 
you, this should be a fun contest and will really set the theme of our Rally. 

We are also having safety and education seminars hosted by our own President, Jerry Kavallieratos. Bring 
your questions and ideas to these informational seminars. 

The rally is again a no host rally with only Happy Hours planned with bringing your own food and drink and 
all meals will be on your own. To make your reservations call Brookhollow RV at (360) 577-6474 and let 
them know you are with the Washington Airstream Club and they will get your site. After completing your 
reservation, please register on our event website at Washington Airstream Club Rallies 
(washingtonairstreamclubevents.com) so we will know you are coming. 

Brookhollow is located by the Coweeman River, there are hiking, shopping, and restaurants nearby for those 
that want some adventure, or stay in camp and meet new people and catch up with old friends. 

Directions: From I-5 south take exit #39, turn left onto WA-4W/Allen Street. 

We look forward to seeing you soon! 

Jerry Kavalieratos, President, Washington Airstream Club 

https://zoom.us/j/7835753065
https://zoom.us/j/7835753065
washingtonairstreamclubevents.com
washingtonairstreamclubevents.com

